
 

 

Parks, Biodiversity & Landscape Services, 
Ground Floor, Block 4, 

Civic Offices. 
 

To the Chairperson and members  
of the South East Area Committee 
 

 
RE:  Resurfacing of All Weather Bowls Facility, Herbert Park. 

 

 
The tender for the above mentioned works has been assessed and a preferred bidder 
selected. 
 
The synthetic carpet and underlay being proposed by the tenderer is in compliance with 
the specification communicated to the undersigned by the Herbert Park Bowling Club prior 
to tendering. Following a recent meeting with the bowling club they confirmed that the 
carpet and additional works to address underlying problems is acceptable to them. 
 
It is anticipated that work will commence in October of this year with an estimated four- 
week build period. 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Michael Noonan, 
Senior Executive Park Superintendent. 


